
Duty Roster June, July and August 

MEETINGS: 
 

We meet every Wednesday  

6:00pm for 6:30pm at  
Dodd's Hotel 

94 Commissioner Street Cooma 

The Secretary 
PO Box 14 
COOMA  NSW  2630 

Phone: 0402 138 150 
E-mail: 
coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au 
Web: www.coomarotary.net.au 

T h e  R o t a r y  C l u b  o f  
C o o m a  I n c .  

THIS WEEK’S ATTENDANCE: 41 members out of 50 = 82% (Port??) 
VISITING ROTARIANS:  Nil 
GUESTS: Alison (David H), Veronique (Club), Georgie (Ashley C). 
APOLOGIES: Mark C, Claire N, Matthew T. 
LEAVE: John Mercer, Monica A, John M, Marco R, John V. 
WE ALSO MISSED: John C, Elaine M. 
MAKEUPS: Nil 

SOME SIMPLE RULES ABOUT ROSTERS 
GENERAL: Members rostered on and not able to attend are to make arrangements with another member to 
take their place.  
MARKETS: Those nominated to tow the caravan or chuck wagon are to be at the Rotary shed no later than 
8am. Ensure you get the key to the shed from David Holgate PRIOR TO THE EVENT SO THE EQUIPMENT 
CAN BE SET UP EARLY. If you are unable to tow the van or chuck wagon PLEASE ASK SOMEONE WHO 
CAN, or advise David Holgate before the event. Others nominated should be at the Park by 8.45am. 
The contact for making apologies and for notification of guests for dinner meetings is Rob Simms on 
6452 2241 or robsimms@netspeed.com.au  

Thought of the Week Fellowship Attendance 
Margaret Echarri and  

Claire Neumeyer   
June - David Epstein and 
Richard Lawson 
July - Neil Brown and Tony 
Slater 

Property Introduction Markets 
Van (V) Market Reserve (MR) 

June - John Mooney and 
Lou Moore 

Elaine Schofield July - Dave L (V), Mark C, 
Des T, Margaret E, Peter A, 
Alyson H-J (PA) 
Les Sutcliffe (MR) 
David H (Coord) 

July - Geoff Bowland and 
Graham French 

Vote of Thanks 
Graham French 

August - Wolfgang L (V), 
John K, Ken P, Elaine S, 
John M, Alyson H-J (PA) 
Steve S (MR) 
David H (Coord) 

Margaret Hassall 
Three Minuter 

Neil Brown 

L ast week’s meeting was Club 
Assembly, President Elect 
Katrin asked all her directors 

to outline where the club is going in 
2011-2012. First was Foundation 
Director, Chris Adams who said he 
has to do a bit more research into 
Foundation, but spoke on a possible 
Celtic Festival. John Clarke, Voca-
tional Director, was absent but has 
advised that he will again be pro-
moting the Careers Expo, Pride of Work, and more contact with 
Probus Clubs. Neil Brown, International Service Director said 
we received a donation of $1,000 from a person who wishes to 
remain anonymous; also there is still about $3,800 in the Ke-
mabolo kitty. He will be promoting the Shelter Box Project and 
will be visiting Nepal later this year as there might be a project 
there. Youth Service Director, David Byrne advised that he will 
be again calling for nominees for RYPEN, RYLA, National 
Youth Science Forum, Honeywell, Murray Basin Water pro-
gram, NZ Twin Exchange project and he would like to have a 
member from Monaro High to help promote these. Community 
Service Director is Lou Moore and Joe Vescio has volunteered 
to assistant. David Holgate, will be organising the markets, Al-
ison Hulley-Jeffries will be on PA, Red Shield will be Geoff 
Bowland, David Byrne is organising VitaCall and his assistant 
will be Elaine Schofield, Club Service Director Richard Lawson 
will be again promoting the Bowel Scan program and would like 
someone to take on the Clean-up Australia program; Sergeant 
at Arms will be Ken Dane. Dugald Mitchell would like more new 
members nominated please. 

Inside this issue: 

Items of special 
interest:- 

• June - Fellowship 
Month 

• July - Literacy Month 

• August - Membership 
Extension Month 

• September - Youth 
Activities Month 

• October - Vocational 
Service Month 

• November - Rotary 
Foundation Month 

• December - Family 
Month 

• January - Rotary 
Awareness 

Issue: 22 June 

Weekly Bulletin  
The Rotary Club of Cooma Inc. 

Three Minuter 2 

Member Happenings 2 

Gallery 3 

News 3 

Club Rosters 4 

Club Assembly - “Where We are 
Going in 2011-2012 

Pres Elect Katrin 



Building Communities Bridging Continents Page 2 

Member Happenings 

Thought of the Week - Brian Jeffries 

Anniversaries  Birthdays Years of Service 

David & Alison Holgate - 27 Jun 
Les & Jan Sutcliffe - 27 Jun 
Steve & Irene Shirvington - 3 Jul 

Alan McPhie - 29 Jun 
John Vucic - 3 Jul 
Dave Libauer - 7 Jul 
Tony Slater - 8 Jul 

Cheryl M 26 Jun 09 yrs 
Neil B 27 Jun 02 yrs 
Chris A 28 Jun 05 yrs 
Monica A 30 Jun 07 yrs 

I am only wise in so far as what I don’t know, I don’t think I know. 

Three Minuter - Brenda Campbell-Brown 

Donation to Library 
David presented Librarian Pam Veiss with the final in-
stallment of Rotary's donation for this year. Again this 
money will be put into the Navigator Project that helps 
people with macular degeneration. 

Our thoughts and sympathies are with David and Wendy after the tragic accident on 
Lake Jindabyne last Friday. 

Vale Richard Holgate 

B renda came from a very close-knit Scottish family of five 
with bee-keeping a cultural element in the family. Bees 
were as lessons in hard work, as she got to know the 

structure of the beehive she realised that the hives included 
drones. Family tradition such as a new baby born into the family, 
the child was presented and introduced to bees, as was any 
family event . Yearly family get-togethers are around harvest 
time when the bees are relieved of the excess honey and every-
one is given a job from striking the cap of the comb to spinning 
the honey out. Holidays are not taken during swarming. Honey was the cure of all ill-
nesses, from smearing it on, to adding whiskey for colds, as you got older the whiskey 
was increased and the honey reduced. She said bees in the garden are a problem 
when mowing the lawn, but like vegemite it is there on the shelf when you want it. 
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Bulletin Reporter - Des Trute 
Bulletin editor & production - Irene Shirvington 

Next week’s program: Ken Dane 
“Numeralla Gold Fields” 

Following week: Changeover Dinner 
Dodd’s Hotel 

News 
RURAL URBAN NIGHT is at Berridale on 20 July 2011, guest speakers will be Barry 
Aitkinson and James Litchfield, so please check the list and invite a guest. 
CANBERRA SOUTH CHANGEOVER to be held at Rydges, Capital Hill on 4 July 2011, 
6:30pm for 7:00pm. Cost $35 per head. 
WELCOME to Dr Bob, who was in town to finalise the sale of his house. He was pre-
sented with a "Certificate of Long Service" for his 45 years service to our club. 
A BIG THANK YOU to new member, Elaine Schofield who chauffeured bulletin deliverer 
Des around for the last two weeks. 

Gallery 

The “rowdy” table 

Georgie’s club assembly experience Workers stored another 45 PCs on Saturday 

Forty years service presentation to Dr Bob 


